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                                          Richmond Kiwanis Club        
                                        Richmond, Missouri  

                                                        "Serving the Children of the World"


  http://richmondkiwanismo.weebly.com

 March 15, 2016 Newsletter
Regular Noon Meeting
Ron Brohammer, President called the meeting to order at 12:15 PM at the Shirkey Golf Club.
The Song: ?
The Pledge: Troy Pyle                                                                  The Invocation:  Bill Dooley
Members greeted each other.  Ron told jokes. Kent Wheeler was our special guest today.

Ron told a couple of jokes.

Jerry McCarter did the Sergeant at Arms report:                                   Several dollars were put in for missed meetings and pictures in the paper. Be aware of an IRS scam that is going on.  They are saying that someone owes back taxes and if they don’t pay them they will go to jail.  If you hear of anyone who has been approached, please tell them it may be a hoax, and to check it out first. They should also report it, so we can prevent others from being scammed.
Nathan McEuen will perform at the Farris Theater in Richmond, MO. On Friday, March 25, 2016.  Doors open at 7:00 PM and the concert begins at 8:00 PM.  Cost is $12.00 in advance and $15.00 at the door.
Ron celebrated his 49th wedding anniversary.

Club Achievements/Announcements: Jerry McCarter, Barb Dooley, and Bill Dooley visited the Carrolton Kiwanis Club Monday evening, March 14, 2016..  They enjoyed a good meal, fellowship, and a good business and board meeting.  It will count as an interclub visit. 
 Members are invited to attend a meeting in North Kansas City on Wednesday, March 16, 2016.  Meet at the Christian-Presbyterian church at 11:00 AM to head over.  Their meeting starts at 12:00 noon.
MO/ARK is discussing re-districting the divisions of clubs.  If they do this, Carrolton, and Marshall will still be in our district.  Smithville, North Kansas City, and Liberty would move to a different district.  We would add Warrensburg, Chillicothe, and one other club.  There is no decision on when this will happen.

The Governor’s Meeting will be held Saturday, May 21, 2016 in North Kansas City, MO. It will be at the American Inn. It will start at 8:30 AM, or so.  There will be training for new officers.  We have to have our new officers for next year selected before this date, so Kiwanis International will know who they are, and so that they can be trained.

The Star Award for the quarter was presented to Kent Wheeler, of Hardin, MO.  See next page for information about Kent.
Old Business: 
Key Club meets the 2nd and 4th Wednesday at 7:10 AM.
The Chamber of Commerce Business Expo will be held at the Middle School on Saturday, March 12, 2016. It will start at 9:00 AM and last until 1:00 PM.   Sara Seidel, Lori Baskins, and Rochelle McCaulley helped Ron Brohammer with the running of the booth.   It was a nice expo.  There were only 100-120 people to come through.  Sometimes there were more people working at booths than visitors going through.  Those who came found lots of give-aways and information available.  A good time was had by all.
Kansas City Royals Tickets Raffle: We are raffling off 4 tickets to a Royals Game on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday in April or May 2016.  Cost for a ticket is $1.00 or 6 tickets for $5.00.  Kent Wheeler picked the winner who was Chasity Loften.
Scholarship Committee has made forms available for students wishing to apply.  The forms are due April 22, 2016.  That will give us time to read through them and select winners.
.Program Chairmen-Chairwomen needed: There is a need for program chairpersons.  March: Ron Brohammer; April: Bruce Taylor; May: Earl Sheehy; June: Sara Seidel; July: __________; August: Linda Emley; September ____________
New Business: 

Trivia Night: Moved to the fall.
Golf Tournament: Brian Bush; No date yet.

We have a request for funds from the eighth graders going to Washington D.C.  It will be brought

We decided we are not interested in the Harlem Basketball fundraiser this year.

We will need a nominating committee for a slate of officers for next year.  If you are interested in a job for next year, let Ron or Don know.

Mac Proffitt is not able to carry out the responsibilities of being Club Treasurer.  Don Kerin moved that Bob Haden be our new treasurer.  Jerry McCarter seconded it.  Bob was elected our new treasurer.  Jerry and others said they would help.
John Richardson was in the hospital, and came home on Monday.  He will resume radiation treatments.

Jim Thompson is back in the hospital.  

The veteran Charlie Terry is working with hospice now, and is in a coma.

Congratulations to Jim Rippy for his state award given for his volunteer service with Veterans.

Mother’s Day Baby Shower: It will be the first Saturday in May.  We hope to have more information about it next week.
50/50 Drawing: Troy Pyle and Bruce Taylor will split it.
Adjournment: 12:50.PM
Barb Dooley

Secretary

Richmond Kiwanis
Star Award
Kent Wheeler is selected as the Richmond Kiwanis Star Award recipient for the first quarter of 2016.  Kent is a long-serving community ambassador and has provided leadership, guidance and support to numerous groups and individuals for most of his adult life.  Kent is a full-time farmer and is married to Stephaney, whom he met in college.  She is a long-term teacher in the Carrollton School district.  They have made a life together for 29 years and are the proud parents of three sons, Grant, Spencer and Chandler.  Kent has given back to his community in many, many ways.

Kent has been a Ray County Farm Bureau member since 1987 and is a past president.  He continues to serve and assist the Farm Bureau in numerous ways.  He has also served on the Wakenda Cemetery Association Board since 1987 and is currently its treasurer.  In 1990, Kent became a member of the Shirkey Estates Board of Directors, is a past president, and currently serves as the secretary for that board.  Since 1998, he has been an active member of the Ray County Levee District number 2.

In 2002 he joined the Ray County Board of Services and is currently serving as the chairman.  He became a Deacon at the First Baptist Church in Hardin and is most happy serving in this capacity and with the work they have accomplished.  In 2004, Kent was elected to the Hardin-Central School Board and now serves as the School Board Vice-President.

Kent and his entire family are strong community supporters and can always be relied upon to help in any way that they can.  The demonstrated leadership and community caring exhibited by Kent Wheeler clearly identify him as deserving of the Kiwanis Star Award.  (Written by: Ron Brohammer)
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